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IMPORTANT DATES 
 

Sept 30 
-Truth & Reconciliation 
Day (no school) 
 
Oct 1  
-Photo Retakes 
-Terry Fox Run 
 
Oct 6  
-Altered schedule to 
make way for Grade 9 
interviews in Stream 
 
Oct 11 
-Thanksgiving Holiday 
 
Oct 14 
-Interim Report Cards 
published to the Parent 
Portal 
 
Oct 22 
-Pro-D Day (no school) 
 
Oct 29 

Halloween Activities – 

see October Newsletter 

for more info/guidelines 

2215 Reeve Street, Port Coquitlam, B.C.  V3C 6K8  604 941-6053 FAX  604 937-8058 

Principal:  Mr. Jon Bruneau; Vice Principals: Ms. S. McKay; Mr. J.J. Hyde, Mr. J. Giles 

Access our Web page at www. sd43.bc.ca/secondary/riverside 

 

Admin Message: 
 
Greetings from the Riverside Office team. It’s been a very busy September as we 

ramp up our programs and activities. There’s a lot of energy in the building, which 

is good for our main goal this fall which is to re-connect people as the pandemic 

starts to end. While we may be close to the conclusion of the pandemic, we are 

not there yet, and so there are still protocols to follow to maintain as safe an 

environment as possible. Thank you to students and families for being so diligent 

with masks, avoiding school when sick, and keeping us informed. The protocols 

will continue until further notice, including in and around school events such as 

sports. 

 

In this issue of the monthly newsletter and in all versions, we highlight big 

upcoming things in and around the school. The more up-to-the-minute details 

about goings on at Riverside can be seen in: 

• The RapidRead Daily Bulletin (link on homepage) 

• Emails from our office (typically sent from Ms. McKay’s email) 

• Website announcements (left side of homepage) 

• Instagram and Twitter pages 

• Directly from coaches, club sponsors, and teachers 

 

Today, September 29th, we honour tomorrow’s September 30th Truth and 

Reconciliation Day by wearing Orange Shirts or demonstrating care and 

compassion through other types of action. Thank you to all those who organized 

today’s activities, and I encourage everyone to check page 3 of this newsletter for 

all the ways you can engage in the Truth and Reconciliation process. 

 

Entering October, we encourage the students to continue to work hard and attend 

diligently. The feedback from staff is that there is a feeling of connectivity and 

commitment to learning that is exciting to see back in the building.  

 

Please remember to keep informed about things coming soon at Riverside, and 

don’t hesitate to contact us if you have any questions or concerns. The guidebook 

has lots of answers, but we are also an email or phone call away. 

 

--Riverside Admin Team 
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Hello Grade 12 Parents & G22 students! 

Welcome to the 2021-22 All Things GRAD Newsletter, edition #1.  Our Riverside Grad Committee (G22) has been 

meeting every Tuesday to coordinate and plan grad activities to make this year memorable while respecting the 

COVID-19 protocols. 

• Look for the upcoming G22 Instagram site to communicate grade 12 events. 

• G22 will reveal a week full of FUN theme days for grads to dress up at school during October 

and November 
• Mark November 8-14th, All Things Grad Week, on your calendar as it is full of many important grad 

events. 
• G22 Grad Shirts will be on sale during the All Things Grad Week.  Order forms will be available in 

the office.  Grads can pay online or in the office and order forms are due Nov. 15 in the office.  

• Grads will be able to book their grad photos through Mountain West soon.  This year photos will 

take place between Nov. 8th and 14th 

• During our All Things Grad Week, grade 12’s must go to our R’Side “Grade 12 Central” (student 

access is through the intranet site off the school’s website) to submit:  

 

- a yearbook comment  

- a commencement comment (this is a draft, students can edit later)  

- grad gown size (based on student height)  

- upload a baby photo and a selfie (this will be used in the 2021-22 yearbook)  

 

--Sincerely, G22 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AfterGrad 2022 

• AfterGrad is a Grade 12 event that occurs all night, immediately following the Grad 

Dinner/Dance on June 4th (pandemic-permitting). It’s a parent-run event that gives grads a 

place to continue to celebrate in a safe environment. Very memorable and fun for parents too 

who come to volunteer before and during the event. 

• Hey parents! If you missed your chance to indicate an interest in this year’s AfterGrad 

committee, they are meeting for the first time this year during the week of October 4-8th. If you 

would like to receive a link to that meeting, please email the Riverside office and we will email 

you your link.  

• We are planning to prepare for AfterGrad in hopeful anticipation of a better pandemic year in 

2022, and make the day special for the Grads no matter what happens. 

• Last year, we coordinated some very successful fundraisers which were relatively easy to do.  

• Looking forward to high participation this year. 
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National Day for Truth and Reconciliation 

 

Today we participated in a school wide activity during student STREAM classes. The focus of this 

STREAM is improving student awareness about the origin of wearing orange shirts, and together work 

on a communal symbol that shows student unity as a STREAM, school, and community in support of 

reconciliation and honour for Indigenous people.  Senior STREAM students will share the background 

of Phyllis Webstad, who originated Orange Shirt Day, students will watch a video on the importance of 

Cedar to coastal First Nations (see attached video). The session will end with a hands-on activity 

using cedar, collected traditionally by our students, to complete a school wide project. (see attached 

photos showing the cedar collection) 

 

Importance of Cedar to Coastal First Nations 

 

We continue to support the Ministry curriculum to teach and learn about Truth and Reconciliation 

moving towards the National Day for Truth and Reconciliation, Thursday September 30. 

  

The district Indigenous Education department has produced a video we share with you below along 

with an attachment that lists a number of events that are occurring Thursday September 30 in our 

local community. More events are being added daily. Please check local media for updated 

information.  

  

National TRC Day PSA 

 

We encourage families to engage in conversation and use the supporting video and document as 

Canada honours all Indigenous peoples on September 30. 

 

                                 

                                                                       

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qnQIPjHt2Zs
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=r0-av3wd4jo
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We are pleased to share with you, The Survivor’s Flag, that was released this week and 

will be highlighted in ceremonies in Ottawa tomorrow.  Expect to see more of this flag 

in the future as it becomes a visible part of National TRC Day.  If you click on the link 

you will see an explanation of each aspect of the flag. 

 

The Survivors’ Flag - NCTR 

 

 

 

  

https://nctr.ca/exhibits/survivors-flag/
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Numeracy 10, Literacy 10, & Literacy 12 Assessments 

 

Provincial Assessment in November will only be written by grade 11 & 

12 students who have yet to write the Literacy 10 or Numeracy 10 

assessment(s) or Grade 12 students who are on the early graduation 

program writing the NEW Literacy 12 assessment.  

 

Assessments are scheduled Monday November 1 (Literacy 10 & 

Literacy 12) and Tuesday, November 2 (Numeracy 10). Students who 

need to write these graduation assessments will be notified via school 

email prior to the writing dates of the location and time of their 

assessment.  

 

Please visit https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/provincial/grade-10-literacy-

assessment#about or https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/assessment/grade-

10-numeracy-assessment or 

https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/provincial/grade-12-literacy-

assessment#about to find helpful videos, assessment instructions, and 

practice questions that help students prepare for the assessment. 

 

REWRITES: Any student who has already written the Literacy 10 or 

Numeracy 10 assessment(s) and would like to attempt a rewrite MUST 

contact Ms. McKay by 12 noon Friday, October 15 to register. Each 

student is allowed 2 rewrites after their initial attempt of any assessment. 

 

Questions about assessment writing can be directed to Ms. McKay, Vice 

Principal. shmckay@sd43.bc.ca  

 

  

https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/provincial/grade-10-literacy-assessment#about
https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/provincial/grade-10-literacy-assessment#about
https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/assessment/grade-10-numeracy-assessment
https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/assessment/grade-10-numeracy-assessment
https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/provincial/grade-12-literacy-assessment#about
https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/provincial/grade-12-literacy-assessment#about
mailto:shmckay@sd43.bc.ca
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Sports 
 
Our sports information can be found on our website under Athletics.  Take a peek! 

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/riverside/ProgramsServices/Sports/Pages/default.a

spx#/= 

 

 

Congratulations go to … 

 

• … Rapids Sr Girls win Saturday against Notre Dame.  GO RAPIDS! 

 

• … Rapids Jr Girls take down in their 2nd match of the Douglas Royals Jr. Classic.  

Also, congrats on their first place finish in pool play. 

 

• … Jr. Girls Volleyball who won their first match of the year against Burnaby South 

Rebels at the Royals Jr. Classic. 
 

 

 

 
 

Terry Fox Foundation 
 

Riverside Secondary is on board with over 9,000 schools coast to coast to coast to help 

continue Terry’s dream of a world without cancer.  The Terry Fox Foundation needs 

our support. Please donate to: http://www.terryfox.ca/RiversideSecondary. Together, 

we can all make a difference! 

 

Reminder that the Terry Fox Run happens during the second half of Period 3, which is 

a double block on Friday, Oct 1 
 

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/riverside/ProgramsServices/Sports/Pages/default.aspx%23/=
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/riverside/ProgramsServices/Sports/Pages/default.aspx%23/=
http://www.terryfox.ca/RiversideSecondary
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HEALTH & SAFETY - Riverside Covid Protocols 

As a community we continue to follow the K-12 Guidelines COVID Protocols put in 

place by the PHO and School District. This will help us maintain the safety of our 

Students and Staff within the building and on school property. Please be reminded of 

the following: 

• complete the Daily Health Check prior to coming to school 

• masks are mandatory on school property 

• physical distancing in classrooms and common areas of the school 

• enter building at appropriate door according to your classroom number (map 

posted at all entrances) 

• hand sanitize upon entering the building 

• no crowding - please talk with friends outside of building while maintaining 

physical distance 

• Maximum of 3 persons in a bathroom at any time 

We thank you for your continued diligence in keeping our community safe and healthy. 

 

  

Please refer to Page 1 My School 

Day App for further information. 
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